FLEGGBURGH PARISH COUNCIL

Serving Fleggburgh, Billockby & Clippesby

MINUTES of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on 

Thursday, 24th November 2016 at 7.00pm

Present:
  Frank Brown - Chairman      Jennifer Colman – Parish Clerk

Councillors: David Woollard, Jonathan Roper, Jean Lindsay, Richard Sewell, 

Rachael Tait, June Pratt

Borough Councillor Haydn Thirtle

PC Dick Cook,   

Members of Public: 
2 members of public

Apologies:  Barry Hall   

County Councillor Michael Carttiss Borough 


The Chairman welcomed Borough Councillor Haydn Thirtle, PC Dick Cook and the 2 members of public

Public Discussion:
Mr Peake had requested 2 items to be included in the Agenda. He was not at the meeting but his wife asked the questions as 5a) It was explained that the proposed Agenda was a group decision and as 5b) that there was no official ruling on the Clerk’s place of residence.  She then had a query regarding planning applications and the Development Plan. Rachael Tait gave her an explanation of the Neighbourhood Plan, to which she was satisfied. There were no further questions.

Declaration of Interest:
Frank Brown – Planning application item (b




Frank Brown – Planning application item (d




Jean Lindsay – Planning application item (c




Jean Lindsay – Planning application item (g

Minutes:


The Minutes of the Meeting of 15th November 2016 were taken as read and proposed for signature by David Woollard and seconded by Richard Sewell, all in favour.

5 Andrew Peake.  The Chairman declared an interest and vacated the chair to the Vice Chairman, Jonathan Roper. 

a) Does the Council agree that its Clerk shall decide what is included on the agenda for discussion. All councillors present affirmed that it is a group decision with the Clerk raising the Agenda, which is then emailed to the Councillors for comments and/or additions before issue/publication.

b) Does the Council agree that it is appropriate that it’s only employee – the clerk resides with its Chairman. Following a short discussion on previous Clerk and Chairman relationships of a husband and wife, and a father and daughter and that there is no official ruling regarding the Clerk’s residence, it was agreed. 

It was agreed to bring forward item 12 Planning whilst the Vice Chairman was in the chair as Borough Councillor Haydn Thirtle had suggested that as the Chairman knew the developer of item e) Rollesby Road development and as his land adjoins this application. The Chairman disagreed that their lands adjoined, but the meeting carried on under the Vice Chair.

12 Planning


a) Falgate Farm, The Common. Single storey rear extension. Parish Council no objections

b) Lime Tree Farm, Tretts Loke. Renewal of pp consent 06/14/0374/F conversion of agricultural buildings to a workshop. Plans out to Councillors for consideration.

c) Clippesby Hall. Alterations to building layout. Parish Council no objections.

d) New House, Tretts Lane. 4 detached bungalows. Parish Council no objections.

e) Gift of land to Parish – Rollesby Road development.   There was a lengthy discussion regarding the exact size of the plot and the boundary with Rollesby Road, whether it was an asset or a liability ie: who would insure it and maintain it. Also with its proximity to the pond the risk to children should it become a play area. David Woollard proposed to call a site meeting with the developer and Jean Lindsay seconded. An extra Parish Council meeting to be called thereafter. The Clerk to arrange the meetings.


The Vice Chairman vacated the chair to the Chairman.

f) 4 Bygone Close, The Village Estate.  Rear conservatory. Plans out to Councillors for consideration.

g) Clippesby Hall. Erection of detached cycle store. Plans out to Councillors for consideration.

h) Sycamore House, Main Road. Single storey rear extension. Plans out to Councillors for consideration.


Police
PC Dick Cook gave his report: There were 27 calls for service to our central control room, 11 of which required Police attendance, the remainder being for advice/information. 2 crimes were recorded  - a theft from a motor vehicle and a fraud offence. There are no emerging issues or crime trends.


He advised that he had reminded the Community Speed Watch to send details to the Clerk, who acknowledged receipt and said it had been emailed to all Councillors for information.  PC Cook added that they did not think there was a suitable site for a van on the A1064, but the Village Hall car park would be suitable for a hand camera, nor was there a suitable van site for Clippesby.  PC Cook said that Community Speed Watch is not necessarily Parish Council led and there was no longer a cost for the gun.  June Pratt said she was a Governor at the village school and would ask for volunteers, Rachael Tait would also try to get volunteers.  It was agreed that a notice should be put in the Parish magazine; In-Formal with the Clerk to be first point of contact and that this to be further discussed at the meeting in January 2017.  PC Cook then advised that he would be retiring in December after 30 years with the Police Force and his replacement (yet to be publicly declared) has been given the Clerk’s details.  The Chairman thanked PC Cook firstly for attending the meeting whilst off duty and secondly for all his help during his term, which statement was given lengthy applause by the Councillors. The Chairman also wished him a happy retirement.  Borough Councillor Haydn Thirtle said PC Cook would be difficult to replace.  PC Cook left the meeting at 8.20pm.


Councillors
a)
Councillor Helen Scott has resigned following her move to Filby.  Rachael Tait said that those here (members of public) might like to apply.  The Chairman said it was open to all to apply.


CPRE

a)
Parish Council to discuss supporting the Pledge to Oppose New Housing Targets.  The letter had been scanned and then emailed to all Councillors for information and the Chairman reminded them by reading out the Pledge.  There followed a lengthy, somewhat heated discussion.  Put to the vote there was 3 in favour and 4 against signing. This matter could be brought up again in the future if necessary.


Parish Plan
a)
Decision on whether to take on a Parish/Neighbourhood Plan.  Following a discussion it was voted 6 – 1 against.


BT

a)
Proposed removal of public telephone box in Billockby.  Following a short discussion it was agreed for it to be removed. The Clerk to advise BT.


Highways
a)
Clippesby Village sign.  This is in progress.

b) Streetlight remains Main Road, Fleggburgh.  These have been removed/replaced with a new streetlight.

c) Footway requests to NCC.  The Clerk had received a letter asking if we still required the 3 footways previously requested: Mill Lane (Doctors Surgery to Rollesby Road), Town Road and Rollesby Road (St Margaret’s Way to Mill Lane).  Following a short discussion it was agreed that we would like these paths and the Clerk was asked to reply as such.


Finance

a)
Clerk’s salary/expenses quarterly salary £501.25.


B)
Poppy wreath £17 purchased by Clerk.  Barry Hall laid the wreath on the Memorial for which the Chairman gave thanks. A cheque in the sum of £518.25 was proposed for payment by Jonathan Roper and seconded by David Woollard.

c) Precept for approval (draft emailed to all Councillors for comment).  The Chairman advised that Andrew Tuddenham had not quoted for next year due to taking on the family business.  2 quotes had been obtained for 21 cuts.  The Garden Guardian rotary cut £1575 plus VAT and cylinder cut £2145 plus VAT and The Secret Gardens at a cost of £1995 (not registered for VAT) for a rotary cut.   All were in favour to use Garden Guardian at a cost of £1575 plus VAT. The Clerk to advise.  All in favour for the Clerk to submit the Precept to GYBC. 

d) Donation from Borough Councillor Thirtle of £150 to Youth Club for mini tennis net.  Rachael Tait was liaising with Haydn Thirtle and Richard Jordan to try and set up this play equipment, but was told by Richard Jordan that there would be a problem with storage and access so, Rachael Tait advised the meeting that unfortunately for the children it would not be purchased.


2017 Dates
Dates requested for Village Hall for meetings (not yet confirmed).  The Clerk had requested 2017 dates by email on 10th November to the booking clerk, Madeline Rowe with no success.  Rachael Tait offered to contact Richard Jordan.
  She also stated that if the meeting date 26th January were confirmed, she would have to give apologies.



Correspondence
15th September to 23rd November all copied to Councillors via email.


There was a short discussion regarding the purchase of a gift on the retirement of PC Cook and it was decided to just send a letter, as he may not be able to accept gifts.


Any other business.
Borough Councillor Haydn Thirtle advised that GYBC has to save £4m. It was suggested that Discretionary Rate Relief (for village halls and sports halls, etc) be stopped which he will strongly oppose should it come up. He also said the timing of street lighting in villages was discussed.


Rachael Tait leaves the meeting at 9.30pm


Richard Sewell advised there is a drain blocked and dip in road adjacent Church Loke. Clerk to notify Highways.


June Pratt asked if dyke pipes could be pumped as road is flooding, it was generally agreed that Highways would not do this.  David Woollard said the hedges on Ruggs Lane and at Broad Farm need trimming. Jonathan Roper said he would be cutting these in the near future.  June Pratt said the liggar over the Muckfleet is very “wobbly”. David Woollard said he would notify the Broads Authority.  


There was no other business and the meeting closed at 9.45pm


Date:  


Signed by Chairman:
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